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NEWS RELEASE 
 
 

For Immediate Release – Monday, July 11, 2022 

 

On Monday, July 11, 2022, the Oneida County Sheriff’s Office received four 911 phone calls from the area 

of Tesomas Scout Camp.  During three calls, no information was provided by the caller.  During one of the 

calls the caller stated someone had a gun and hung up.  The 911 Communications Center attempted to call the 

phone number back but no one answered the phone.  Tesomas Scout Camp staff were contacted.  The camp 

was locked down and there was a large response from law enforcement.  Upon arriving to the area where the 

phone call was made, it was determined there was no emergency.   The investigation is ongoing.   

 

Any media requesting additional information about this incident should contact Captain Terri Hook at 715-

361-5100. 
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